
Mid – Maine Lewiston HOG Chapter # 1980 

February 5, 2022 

 
          Meeting was called to order by our fearless leader Frank Welch at 10:01. 
There were 24 members in attendance, no new members and no guest this month. 

No new bike deals this month yet!  

          Dealership updates: 

•                   Today 2/5 is Season Opener, they will be having Music, Drinks, Prizes, and 
Free Pizza from noon to four. 

•                   On 2/12 we will be hosting an instore Poker Walk from 10:00- 2:00 we are still 
looking for volunteers to cover the tables. 

•                   On 2/19 L/A Harley is having the annual Beach Party, from 4:00 - 9:00, Food, 
Drinks, Music, and Prize for best beach wear, maybe Tony in his best Speedo.....? 

•                   On 3/5 There is going to be a Bike Build, the techs from out back will be doing 
an Install/upgrade of Rockford Fosgate stereo speakers on a Bike. 

            Frank threw out appreciations to everyone that came in to sell hotdogs with the Chili/ 
Mac cookoff. The chapter raised approximately $220.00, and we still have hotdogs left over so 
some meeting you may come in and instead of coffee and donuts we may have hotdogs and 
Coke.  

            The Chapter has made a couple of changes with the Primary and Secondary Officers, we 
have a new secretary, Lisa Saucier and a new lead of Ladies of Harley, Betty King. We see fun 
times ahead whereas Betty has experience of planning for a chapter.  We also made the 
following changes: Karen Tanguay is now our News Letter Editor and Anita Maheux is going to 
be Assistant/Co activities coordinator. And it was also mentioned that Larry Saucier was 
Voluntold the position of Head Road Captain at Januarys Chapter meeting. 

The lineup at this time:  

Frank Welch- Director 

Scott Tanguay- Assistant Director/ Dealer Rep. 

Lisa Saucier- Secretary 

Greg Foster- Treasurer 

Karen Tanguay- Merchandise, Membership + Newsletter 



Sandy Bruno- Activity Coordinator w/ Anita Maheux 

Don Gabriel- Webmaster, Iron Rally liaison 

Tony Bruno- Safety Officer 

Larry Saucier- Head Road Captain 

Betty King- LOH 

          We still have a couple of Secondary Officer positions open. We need Road Captains and 
an Historian (photographer/year in pictures) 

          We have a Blood Drive scheduled for March 26,2022 here in the Chapter room, we still 
need a few more volunteers for setup, registration table, canteen-recovery area, and cleanup.  

            A reminder to get your mileage and vin # to Scott Tanguay for the Ride 365 program. 

            Membership renewal Due!   

            Scott came across some neat history items like the minutes of the first HOG chapter 
meeting back in 1990. Going to frame them and put them in the chapter room. 

            Greg gave treasures report: Ending balance for January, Checking $3950.22, Savings  
$2000.34.  

             Sandy reminded us about the Bowling event on March 20th, at Just in Time Bowling 
12:00 – 2:00. $20.00 per person covers 2 hrs. of bowling, shoes, pizza, soda. Need head count 
and money at next meeting March 5th. 

              Don Gabriel needs new officer picture and info to update the website. The Iron 
Adventure Rally in July is booking up, it’s been told that the single rooms are all booked out. 

              Tony Bruno our Safety Officer, tip for this meeting is DON’T Ride in the SNOW! 

              Betty was asked if she had anything to add, she very quickly said No not right now.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:25 am 


